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ABSTRACT
To estimate the efficacy of reducing the dosage ofGnRH

used for synchronization of ovulation with timed-AI, 20 anestrus
lactating Holstein cows were randomly assigned to 1 of 2 treatment
groups. Additional 10 cows were used as control, without hormonal
treatment (G I ). Ovulation was synchronized for cows in the second
group using intramuscular injection ofGnRH and PGFza as follows:
Day 0, 100 Jig GnRH; day 7,500 I!g PGF2a; day-9, 100 J.Lg GnRH.
Ovulation was synchronized in the third group ofcows using the
same manner but only 50 j.1g GnRB was injected. Pregnancy was
diagnosed at 28 and at 65 days post AI by assessment of
progesterone concentration in serum and by rectal palpation,
respectively. For all cows, synchronization rate was 80%.
Conception rates calculated using all cows receiving 100 J.Lg GnRH
were 75% at 28d and 50.0% at 65 days post AI. The corresponding'\.
values for cows receiving 50 J.lg GnRH were 100% and 71.4%,
respectively. Pregnancy loss from 28 to 65d post AI was 33.3% in
100 J.l GnRH treated group, while it was 28.6% in 50 j.1g GnRH
treatment. Estimated saving in hormone costs using 50 instead of
100 J.1g GnRH per injection for synchronization owlation were LE 7
per cow and LE 20.25 per pregnancy. The present study indicated
that; decreasing the dosage of GnRH used for synchronization of
ovulation and timed AI in anestrus -lactating dairy cows reduces
pregnancy loss and synchronization costs without compromising the
efficacy of the synchronization protocol. Thus, Ovsynch appears to
be an effective method for establishing pregnancy in anestrus
lactating dairy tows.
























